[bookmark: _GoBack]CTE Faculty Liaison Report 2/4/20

Career Week is being held March 2-6, 2020. We are expecting over 200 Middle School Students and 240 High School Students from 11 local feeder high schools. Students who will participate in over 48 individually assigned Demos, Industry Panels, Student Panels, and Educational and Career Workshops. CTE Day for Middle School Students is March 4, 2020 and CTE Day for High School Students is March 5, 2020. 

SCCRC Regional Meeting: The South Central Coast Regional Colleges is a combined effort of eight member colleges in the region working to promote effective regional educational initiatives for its member colleges and stakeholders in support of local, regional, and statewide workforce development efforts. The next regional meeting will be via Zoom on February 21, 2020. More information can be found at https://sccrcolleges.org/

Perkins and Strong Workforce Funding Application: The Carl D. Perkins Career and Technical Education and Strong Workforce Program (SWP) request for funding are a combined application this year. The purpose of the federal (Perkins) and state (SWP) funds are to develop more fully the academic, career, and technical skills of secondary and postsecondary students who elect to enroll in career and technical education programs. 
The deadline for this application will be in late March/early April and will be shared ASAP.
Please contact Elizabeth Nielsen at elizabeth_nielsen1@vcccd.edu for additional information.

CTE Professional Development Funds: There are still CTE Professional Development travel funds available for the 19/20 academic year. Any faculty interested in attending a training, seminar, conference, etc. relating to a CTE field is encouraged to apply for these funds. 
Please contact Elizabeth Nielsen at elizabeth_nielsen1@vcccd.edu for additional information.

Completion Tutorial Forthcoming: CTE Counselor, Trevor Hess is working on a tutorial to walk students through the “What If…” feature on the student portal. This will allow students to plug in a degree or certificate and see how close they are to completion. Once complete, this tutorial will be made available to all faculty to share with their students. Increased completion rates are critical to showing the success of our programs in order to secure future funding and prove a need for additional faculty. 

For more information about CTE, please contact your CTE Faculty Liaison
Christy Douglass     Email: cdouglass@vcccd.edu     Cell: 805-807-6437
